



Published by the Scouill Manufacturing Company for its Employees.

Vol. XXXIX

October 3, 1955

No. 18

L. P. Sperry Elected Chairman of the Board; W. M. Goss, President



L. P. Sperry



W. M. Goss



M. L. Sperry, 2nd

SERA Elections

The SERA annual meeting will be held on Monday, October 10, at 7:30 p.m. at the Scovill Girls' Clubhouse on

All employees of the Waterbury Division are members of the Scovill Employee Recreation Association and are urged to attend the meeting.

Members will elect a Board of Directors for the coming year from a slate of candidates to be proposed by the Nominating Committee, together with nominations from the floor. The Board will consist of 14 members and 4 alternates. Board members will elect the executive officers for the coming year, in accordance with the Constitution.

The Nominating Committee, appointed by President John Mitchell, is made up of John Carey (Sl. Fast.), John Capone (Tin Shop) and John Hall (No. Mill).

Suggestion Awards

Many suggestions were reviewed at the September 22nd meeting of the Industrial Improvement Committee, with the following awards announced:

\$100.00

Carl Longo, No. Mill, Finishing.

\$50.00

J. Ernest Lussier, Sl. Fast. Chain Mach.

\$25.00

Joseph Silva, Weighing Up Michael Vicario, Strip Mill, Finish.

Letter Of Appreciation

Joseph Arnone, West Mach. Room; Edgar Bergeron, Slide Fast., Wire Form.; Armand Brown, Gen. Trng. Room #2; Martin Cimino, Weighing Up; August Farina, Sl. Fast. Chain Mach.; Morgan Fitzsimmons, Chucking; Louise Foell, Sl. Fast. Assembly; Sidney Frank, Strip Mill Rolls; Lydia Girouard, Trim & Knurl; Romil Roberge, Hot Forge; Paul Sevigny, Hot Forge (for two suggestions).

Negotiations

Negotiations are due to start in the near future. The Company-Union Agreement terminates at midnight, December 15, 1955.

It will be Management's endeavor to negotiate a contract that will promote efficient operation. If we cannot operate efficiently, we cannot sell our products. Only by selling our output can we provide jobs.

Wages can rise, and the number of jobs can be increased if output per hour of labor increases. Restrictions on output will result in fewer jobs, and

Increased output per hour of labor is not accomplished by harder work on the part of the individual. It is accomplished by changing methods, and by more effective use of mechanical devices. Through these means the productivity of the individual is increased.

We sincerely hope that negotiations can be brought to a mutually satisfactory conclusion that will result in benefits to employees, stockholders and the community.

Clan C. Curling

Seven Retire From Active Service

CATHERINE BEGNAL, Pack. B., retired with benefits to start Aug. 29,

Miss Begnal came to Scovill in Sept., 1922, and has over 33 years of continuous service. She served in various departments until 1923, when she went to Packing B as an inspector.

ANNA FAMIGLIETTI, Connector, retired, benefits to start Sept. 19, 1955.

Mrs. Famiglietti was hired in February, 1920, and has over 33 years of continuous service. She served in various departments until May, 1928, when she went to Connector Room as a power press foot, miscellaneous machine, and bench operator. On Mar. 25, 1955, she left due to illness.

The following have retired from service as of October 1, 1955.

DIEGO ARNONE. Sanitation, was hired in February, 1923, and has over 31 years of continuous service. He served in the Trucking Dept. until 1935, then went to the Sanitation Dept.

PASQUALINA CAPPOZZI, Buff #3, first came to Scovill in April, 1923, and has 29.4 years of continuous service. Except for a period in the Loading Room she has always been a section maker-polishing and buffing in Buff #3.

JOSEPH GRIECO, Closing, came to Scovill in June, 1905, and has 23.2 years of continuous service. Always in the Closing Room, he was serving as head toolsetter when retired.

LOUIS LOUGEE, Metals Research, was first hired in January, 1918, and has a continuous service record since January, 1920. Always in Metals Research he served as an electrical chemist, Hi-Fi.

GIACOMO TROISI, Lacquer Room, first hired in 1911, has over 37 years of continuous service. Except for a short time on rolling barrels, he has always been a dip lacquerer.

Mr. Leavenworth P. Sperry was elected Chairman of the Board of Directors and Mr. William M. Goss was elected President of the Scovill Manufacturing Company, at the monthly meeting of the Board held on Thurs-

day, Sept. 29, 1955.

Mr. Sperry, who has been associated with Scovill since 1903, has been President from 1944 until his resignation on Sept. 29. Prior thereto, he had served as Secretary from 1920 to 1929, as Treasurer from 1929 to 1952, and as Executive Vice-President from 1938 to 1944. He has been a Director since 1918. Mr. Sperry's father, Mark L. Sperry, had served as President of Scovill from 1918 to 1920.

Mr. Goss commenced his association with Scovill in 1917. In 1929 he was elected Secretary of the Company, which office he held until 1934 when he became Vice-President. Since 1944 Mr. Goss has been Executive Vice-President of the Company. He was first elected a Director in 1927. The new President's father, Edward O. Goss, had served as President from 1920 to 1938.

Mr. Mark L. Sperry, 2nd, was. named to succeed Mr. Goss as the Executive Vice-President. He will also assume the duties of General Manager. Mr. Sperry, who has been with the Company since 1938, was its Secretary from 1946 until 1952 when he became Treasurer. He has also been General Counsel since 1946 and a Director since 1948.

Board of Administration

Also at the meeting, the Board of Directors created a Board of Administration which will be the liaison between the Board of Directors and the Managers of the Company's divisions. As such, it will determine broad basic policies for the operations of the Company, subject to the approval of the Directors, will recommend to the Board of Directors the persons to carry out these operations, and will have the responsibility of reviewing the operations to see that they are functioning

In addition to the President and Executive Vice-President and one outside Director, the members of the Board of Administration will be: Messrs. Ivan L. Coulter, Arthur M. Rogers, George W. Young and Norman H. Schlink, all of whom were appointed Administrative Vice - Presidents. Mr. Coulter will continue as

Other appointments made by the Board of Directors were: Heminway Merriman as Treasurer and General Counsel in addition to being Secretary; Edward H. Bengtson as Assistant Treasurer; Paul Beetz as Assistant Secretary of the Company and Secretary of the Board of Administration.

Comptroller.

With the exception of Mr. Young, who has resigned as Assistant Vice-President with respect to the affairs of the Oakville Company Division to assume his duties on the Board of Administration, all other officers named by the Board of Directors at its annual meeting on April 18, 1955 will continue to serve in their present capacities.



THE BULLETIN SCOVILL

Published by the Scouill Manufacturing Company for its Employees.

99 Mill Street, Waterbury, Connecticut

Managing Editor: MARGARET E. FENSKE

Art Editor: GEORGE E. SLATER

Photographers: Earle C. Pierce, Adam Wolak

Contributing Staff:

Louise Foell, Charlie Rietdyke, Teresa Ryan

"We pledge ourselves to investigate thoroughly for accuracy before publication the material presented in THE BULLETIN."

Vol. XXXIX

October 3, 1955

No. 18

Fire Prevention Week

By William J. McChesney, Safety & Fire Engineer

During the week of October 9, fire departments, insurance companies and many other organizations will beat their drums again to call attention to the needless loss of life and property in fires.

This drum-beating is good. More people hear it each year and they do something to protect their families and their homes. Over the past year some have seen the tragic confusion of a home afire in the night. They call up our Safety Department next day and ask about extinguishers. More will be calling again this year about extinguishers during Fire Prevention Week.

Extinguishers are a good idea. Bigger and better fire departments—always a good idea. But these ideas are not Fire Prevention. They are Fire Control.

Fire Prevention is eliminating the causes of fires. A dull job. Not half as much fun as hanging up a shiny brass fire extinguisher.

Fire Prevention is getting an electrician to rewire those over-loaded circuits; it is getting those old newspapers away from the electric washing machine (oh yes, they start fires); it is replacing that rotten stove pipe; it is getting that gasoline and kerosene into approved metal cans; it is checking the stuffed chairs for cigarettes after those careless friends leave at 2 a. m.; it is teaching the kids how and where to learn about fire; it is rewiring those frayed lamp cords — and a great many other little pesky jobs.

But after you have done them you feel more secure. You have done a good turn for your family. You have done something worthwhile for Fire Prevention. If you haven't already made your fire inspection this year — get started!

Fire Pumps Get A Weekly Test



Left to right:—John Niedmann and Cliff Aspinall, inspectors from the Plant Fire Dept., watch as Joe Valenti, West Power House, gives one of four pumps its weekly test. It must be ready to pump water the instant fire threatens.

Unknown to most employees, there are four fire pumps in the West Power House which are always ready, day and night, to pump water into the fire sprinkler and hydrant system in the event that the city water pressure should fail. This did happen during the flood and for ten days the thousands of plant sprinklers and hydrants

depended on these emergency pumps for safe pressures.

Whether it is a large steam pump or small extinguisher, it must be ready to go the instant fire makes its challenge. Fire Prevention Week (Oct. 9-15) is a reminder for those who do not continually check their fire fighting or fire prevention equipment.



Feet

By Robert W. Butler, M. D.

Most of us have no particular concern with most parts of our anatomy until right after yelling "ouch"! (There are many substitutes for the word "ouch", most of them not printable). But once it begins to hurt, we find out where we live — and that can be anywhere from the head to the little toe. So what? So when it begins to hurt we take care of it; and that's a little late, isn't it?

The subject of today's sermon, neighbors, is feet — one of the most universally and consistently abused parts of the whole machine. Perhaps that's because they're so important and so patient — the only dogs which never bark unless they're stepped on or otherwise abused. The remarkable thing is that they'll take so much abuse before they start to yelp.

The structure of the foot is a pretty complicated business. The territory under your ankle, from the heel to the upper portion of the instep, is an odd conglomeration of seven bones of assorted sizes and shapes. Five long bones take in the area between the lower part of the instep and the toes; and the toes account for another fourteen — two in the big toe, and three in the other four.

These bones are all held firmly together — (if you let 'em) by strong ligaments, muscles and tough gristly materials. Because of their shape and the way they're joined together, they form a long arch extending from the heel to the lower end of the instep and a shorter one going cross-wise under the ball of the foot.

Considering what they have to do, they complain very little. You're on them much of the day for months and years on end; and if you weigh 125 pounds, that's what a foot has to take every time you take a step. If you weigh 250 pounds—well, if you weigh 250 pounds, you shouldn't!

Know why you get callouses on the bottom of your feet? That short, cross-

wise arch has flattened out and you're asking the keystone of the arch — the middle portion — to take weight and friction never intended by nature. Callouses are nature's attempt to build up protection against insult. Callouses on the side usually are the result of bad footwear: shoes, stockings or both.

The long arch is more important (unless you have callouses under the short one) since it must take most of the standing weight, and causes more trouble when it flattens out. In the human being with normal back, legs and feet, the weight-bearing line passes downward through the center of the knee and then through the foot between the 1st and 2nd long bones in the instep (the bones going to the 1st and 2nd toes). As the foot flattens, the line of weight-bearing comes closer and closer to the point under the inside of the ankle. When it gets really flat, the poor man is almost walking on the inside of the ankle!

Now this change in weight-bearing is very important because it throws stress and strain on structures never intended to take just that kind of stress and strain, and it's felt all through the weight-bearing line: the low back, hips, knees, legs and ankles.

It's also important to know something about it, because both sexes are in on the deal now. It used to be that men accounted for 90% of the grief resulting from this weight-bearing shift, but no more. Thanks to the excessive wearing of ballet-slippers, sneakers and loafers, and to the habit of running around the house half the day and all the week-end in bedroom slippers, we're rapidly developing a race of flat-footed females, and this corner hasn't the slightest illusion about being able to make Christians out of 'em, either.

Well, we're out of space anyway, so we'll pick up the cudgel again later.

Service Awards

Forty Years





Yard Dept. Sept. 20, 1955

Saverio Guerrera Ortenzio Minervini Mfg. Metal Stores Sept. 24, 1955

Twenty-Five Years



William A. Hartwick Button Eyelet September 30, 1955 Francis L. Cardinal Painters September 20, 1955

Ten Years

Sept. 20-Margaret I. Gorman, Connector Room; Sept. 25—Ortenzio C. Minervini, Gripper Eyelet Tool; Sept. 27—Alexander Kemes, Waterville; Sept. 28—William T. Beasom, Rochester; Oct. 1-Maurice C. Presley, Metals Research; Oct. 3—Donald P. Mower, Sl. Fast. Tool.

Rod & Gun Club

The Rod & Gun Club held its first meeting of the fall on Sept. 20.

It was announced that the Reeves Competitions will be held on Saturdays, October 1 and 8, (rain or shine) at Woodtick. All employees are invited to participate. Send entries to Ray Ladden, B & F Production.

The annual fishing banquet will be held at the Copper Kettle in Wolcott sometime in early November. The date will be announced soon.

The meetings are held every third Tuesday of the month at the Employment Office. It was decided to change the time from 8 to 7 p.m.

Remember it is your club and it is up to you to make it a good one. If you are a member, be an active member and try to attend the meetings.

Good Catch



Walter Dunn, , son of Helen, Sl. Fast., displays the brown trout he caught at the Scovill Dam. It is 191/2" long and weighs close to 4 lbs.

Our 8-year old Walt proves that all great events don't take place in history. Davy Crockett (notice shirt) may bave been a great hunter, but if Walt keeps up he will sure exceed him in the fishing game.

Scovill Engineers, Mill Men Design New Truck Well



Construction of the new truck well at the North Mill called for a special hoist (foreground) which was imported

from the Berlin Construction Co. in Berlin, Conn. to hoist and place the heavy iron work needed on the well.

A new addition to the North Mill is nearing completion. It is a new truck well which was planned and designed by our Engineers and Mill Division personnel. It is being built by W. J. Megin, Inc. of Naugatuck (the same concern building our Employee Relations Building). This new truck well will relieve some of the heavy traffic at the receiving platform at Building 32 and will enable the delivery of work for the North Mill directly to its destination. With the new truck well, materail from suppliers and our East Plant will come directly to the North Mill, thus being faster and easier to load and unload right on the job.

This truck well will hold four trucks, and has two automatic lift platforms. It will cater to any type of old or modern trailer.

Our engineers were posed with an interesting problem in the construction of the well — the possibility that the

Inter-Dept. Golf

Friday Niters League

The team of Carey-Andrews is the champ of the Friday Niters Golf League, with Bronsard-Bakutis coming in a close second. Low gross went to A. Bakutis with 38 points and R. Osini took low net with 26 points.

Thursday Inter-Dept. League

The Thursday Inter-Dept. Golf League victor is the team of McAree-Moran. They won 11 and lost 2 games to take the title. A playoff between Campoli-Du-bauskas and Rompre-Kulmann will decide second place, breaking the tie of 9½ wins and 3½ losses. To date—V. Campoli takes honors for low gross with 37 points, low net at 31 points is tied by D. Mollica, V. Sabalauskas and B. Anderson.

Tuesday Inter-Dept. League

The standings of this league are uncertain, five teams must have a playoff be-fore the winner is decided. Watch THE BULLETIN for the outcome of the Tues-day Inter-Dept. Golf League.

Waterville Foremen

The monthly meeting will be held at the Waterville Plant, October 11, at 7:30 p.m. Tom Chapman will have charge of the entertainment.



Thomas P. Morin, Closing Room

whole wall of Building 45 would collapse when the bottom part was knocked out. They very ably solved this problem by inserting and bolting two 18-inch channels from the top of the opening to the inside wall of Building 45 up to the roof, making the wall stable, safe and durable.

The project was started during July and is expected to be completed within two more weeks. The completion of this truck well will end a much discussed, much dreamed of and much needed addition at Scovill.

Girls' Club News

By Teresa Ryan

The first council meeting of the new year was held Monday, September 19, at the Girls' Clubhouse. Hazel Didsbury and Mary Winton our two Waterville coun-cil members appeared in their new working apparel and enjoyed using real chairs.

We wish to thank all members and our friends in the many offices for the clothes, furniture, diapers and \$324.00 which they donated for the Flood Disaster Fund for Scovill employees. This fund was turned over to 'Mrs. Marie Hayes who will distribute it among the Scovill flood victims.

Claire Bellemare, formerly of Mfg. Room Clerks, is very happy in her new work with the Cost Office.

Congratulations and best wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Murphy (Marie of Lipstick) who celebrated their 21st wedding anniversary on September 25th.

Frances O'Rourke, Lipstick, spent last week visiting her sister and friends in Boston; while Jane Rietdyke, also of Lipstick,

vacationed at Cape Cod.

We will start our sale of Christmas cards next month; watch for the notice. There is an excellent selection this year.

Edith Carolan and Anna Romano will give a spaghetti (meat balls and home made sausage) supper soon at the Girls' Clubhouse. All members and friends are invited. The profit from this event is to be used

for our Christmas activities.
We wish to welcome our new members: Yolande Diamond, Cent. File, Mary Buckley, General Acct., Barbara Roche, Mfg. Room Clerks, Amanda Cloutier, Anna Wisniew-ska, Julia Cardillo, Leona Dugan, Margaret acca, Anna Dean, Josephine Schaer, Bertha Brown, Esther Sanchi, Irene Bannett and Hattie Murtha, all of Electric Shell.

Margaret Snowden will send out notices on four trips planned for next month.

Laura Denton, Chucking, is a candidate for the Board of Education in the coming

Our sincere sympathy and condolences to the family of Mrs. Katherine Carolan who passed away recently. Mrs. Carolan was one of our retired members.

Did you know that the Constitution and By-laws of the club were adopted February 1, 1917, and that on April 14, 1937 the club was incorporated under the Voluntary Assoc. Act of the State of Conn.?

"Scoops" From Zippers

By Louise Foell
The best of luck and happiness to Sadie Phelan, Chain Room in her new home. The "Living Doll Coffee Club" of Dept.

92 recently had a dinner party at Waverly 92 recently had a dinner party at Waverly Inn. Included in the group were: Mildred Basso, Jean Fredin, Rose Yarosis, Marie Roberge, Agnes Towne, Julia Shedga, Lil Kane, Marie Orio, Nancy Ragozzino and Helen Bochicchio.

Speaking of coffee I understand that Sal Pitino is the best coffee maker of all. Of

course, you can't miss with a new automatic

coffee pot.
Big doings for Mary Scott, Wire Form; her niece Kay Cousey was married on September 24th and her daughter Mary has selected October 22nd as her very important day. We send along all of our best wishes to two lovely girls.

Slide Fastener has another winner — this

time it is Ernest Lussier winner of a \$50.00 suggestion award for September; and Charlie Bozzuto received \$25.00 for his suggestion in August.

Did you know Lucy Shuman, sister of Jo Fasano is a very famous Connecticut artist and has had her paintings in the "Old Lyme Exhibit"?

By the way, what ever happened to those chicken dinners that *Jimmy Cummings* used to brag about?

Training Course

The following apprentices have completed their training and received assignment as follows:

E. Armand Citriniti Carpenter Carpenter Shop



Roger Pronovost Electrician Electrical Dept.

Angelo Tarullo Toolmaker Blank. & Draw. Tool Room



A Day Well Spent



On Saturday, August 6, 1955, a group of fellows from the Attaching Mach. Dept. went off the coast of Point Judith, Rhode Island, on a fishing trip. They caught over 60 cod and pollack, totaling over 1,000 lbs. of fish.

The group consisted of: (left to right) Bill Kulmann, Joe Kailukaitis, Mike Scarmozzino (the only one not in Attaching Machines), Tom Rosato, George Kritzman, Frank Kontout, Russ Gagne and Nick Ruffino (kneeling).

New Assignments

Engineering

Announced by Chief Plant Engineer N. H. Schlink:

Effective Sept. 12, 1955, Julian F. Abele has been appointed Construction Engineer, in charge of the Construction Section of the Engineering Dept.

Tool Division

Announced by Mr. W. H. Machin, Superintendent-Tool and Product Development Depts.:

Effective Sept. 15, 1955, Donald L. Spender has been temporarily relieved of Product Development responsibilities to devote his time to special assignments. During his absence, Richard G. Lawson has been appointed Acting Supervisor of the Product Development Dept.

Sales Division

Announced by Mr. P. E. Fenton, Vice-President, Manufactured Sales:-

Effective Sept. 19, 1955, W. H. Harris has assumed the responsibility of Assistant to the Vice-President in charge of Manufactured Sales; assuming responsibility of coordination of sales of Manufacturing Services. He is also functioning in the capacity of Assistant to the Vice-President in administrative matters pertaining to personnel, automobiles, and Sales Department budgets and expenses.

Announced by Mr. C. P. Goss, Vice-President, Mills Div. Sales:-

Effective October 1, 1955, to April 1, 1956, Mr. C. W. Seeley will be located with the Copper Industry Div. B.D.S.A., Dept. of Commerce in Washington, D. C. Mr. Holden F. Lewis will be in charge of the Philadelphia Sales Off. during his absence.

Three Succumb

LORETTA K. TOOLEY, Button Packing, died on September 15, 1955.

Mrs. Tooley first came to Scovill in July, 1946, and had a continuous service record since December of the same year. Except for a short period in the Chucking Dept., she had always been in Button Packing where she served at balancing and packing until August 9, 1955, when she was forced to leave due to illness.

KATHERINE CAROLAN, retired, died on September 21, 1955.

Mrs. Carolan was first hired in August, 1886, and had over 56 years of service when she retired in November, 1945. She served in various departments until 1919, when she went to the Assembling Room where she was a bench worker when retired.

BRIDGET KENNY, retired, died on September 23, 1955.

Mrs. Kenny came to Scovill in March, 1900, and had a continuous service record of over 45 years. She served in various departments until 1921, when she went to the Valve Room. In 1942, Mrs. Kenny was transferred to the Loading Room where she served as a bench worker until her retirement in August, 1945.

Naval Reservists

Anthony Brooks, Steam Dept., has called our attention to the fact that there are openings for junior officers and veteran petty officers in Naval Reserve Surface and Construction Battalion Divisions here in Waterbury.

Attend a reserve drill one night a week. This is an opportunity to increase your Naval proficiency and skills, earn retirement points and add to your income. There may be a pay billet open for you.

See Lieut. Commander Robert M. Davis at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Huntington Ave. and Tompkins St., Waterbury or phone PLaza

POSTMASTER—II addressee has removed and mew address is known, notify sender, Dept. B, on Form \$547, postage for which is guaranteed by the sender.

Return Postage Guaranteed 99 Mill Street, Waterbury, Conn.

Classified Ads

For Sale

Heavy duty electric motor, ½ horsepower, \$5; Lionel electric train set, model 1500, \$13; 2½ tons of bagged coal, \$40. Call at 79 Highland Dr. or phone 3-8039.

9 x 15 Wilton rug; Haywood Wakefield reed settee and table to match. Call Southington, MArket 8-6249 after 5:30.

Swivel mahogany television table, will hold 21" T.V. set. Call 5-3597.

Large lots on Catering Road in Wolcott. Call 4-4322.

26" Columbia girl's bicycle. Call 4-1572 after 5:30 p.m.

Corduroy jacket, size 14; cotton and taffeta dresses. Call 5-5808.

White Glenwood combination gas and oil range, chrome pipe; Florence parlor stove, one burner, chrome pipe, like new. Call 3-4274 after 4 p.m.

1951 two-door Fleetline Chevrolet, jet black, radio, heater, sun visor, seat covers, 5 new tires, new brakes, motor over-hauled a month ago, \$950. Call 5-4345.

Electric lawn mower; 1½ H.P. electric bench saw; toasters, \$1; various makes and years of used cars; 5-room house—rent or board or swap for small farm near Waterbury. See John DeBlasio. 118 Farrington Ave., Wtby. or call 3-2041.

Boy's 28" bicycle, excellent condition, \$30; RCA Victor 45 RPM phonograph, \$25; one practically new venetian blind, 43" wide; hand picked peaches and pears for canning and eating. Call 6-3749 from 5:30 to 8 p.m. 5:30 to 8 p.m.

Speed Queen electric ironer, only used 10 times, excellent condition, \$20. Call

RCA Estate gas range, separate broiler oven, 4 burner top—size 38 x 24", excellent condition. Call 5-6458 after 5:30.

4-room house with fireplace and 2 unfinished rooms on 123 Farrington Ave. Call 5-2133 between 9 a.m. and 1 p.m.

Magee combination stove, 4 gas and 4 coal, perfect condition, \$45. Call 5-3772.

Plate glass windows 24 x 57", enough for 25-foot wall, original price \$200, will sell for \$50; sink \$1; brass shut off faucets, 25¢; canning jars, 5¢; doors; set tubs; shutters; oak table; narcissus, daffodils, forsythia and iris bulbs, 25¢. Call

Westinghouse garbage disposal. Inquire at 696 Cooke St., 2nd floor after 4 p.m.

For Rent

6-rooms on 2nd floor, South Main St. near Lounsbury St., adults desired. Call 5-6411 from 5 to 9 p.m.

3-rooms and garage near Madison St. Elderly couple preferred. Call 6-5606.

Rent Wanted

Three adults desire a 4 or 5 room rent. Call 6-1531.

Wanted To Buy

Small Wood Saw, portable if possible. Call ext. 535.

Oil pump to convert oil heater to automatic heat, suitable for parlor oil stove or kitchen range. Call Cheshire, BRowning 2-8959.

Guitar pick-up. Call 4-5359.

Wanted

Girl or woman to share apartment with young mother and son. Call CRestwood

Ride from Naugatuck, vicinity of Lewis or Cherry St., to Main Plant and return, first shift 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., will pay. Call Naugatuck PArk 9-7374.

Lost

Brown leather billfold lost between Spencer Block and Wet Rolls, contains week's pay and pay receipt. If found call ext. 345.

Other

Yards and cellars cleaned, trash removed. Will give free estimates. Call 6-3749 from 5:30 to 8 p.m.

Chairs caned, .08¢ a hole, called for and delivered. Call 6-9262.

Basketball

Basketball time is nearly here again! It's time to get going if anyone is interested in playing the game this season. Whether it is an individual or a group from one department wishing to make up a team, call Employee Activities, Ext. 834, and get into the Inter-Department Basketball League to play some fine games this year.

For Our Family Album







Left photo:-Peter Ciarlo, now 9 months old, is the grandson of Anthony (toolsetter in the Hot Forge Dept.) and Ida Ciarlo (Waterville Division).

Center and right photos:-Walt, age 5, and Joe, age 6, Ostroski are the nephews of Jean (Empl. Rela.), Stacia (Sl. Fast.) and Gene Ostroski (A.S.M.D.).







Betty Affe (Slide Fastener) is the proud grandmother of these four cuties: Left and center photos:—The Cristofano's—Linda, age 3, and Carol Ann, now 10 months old. Uncle John Muscillo works in the East Machine Room. Right photo:—The Galipault's—Bernard, age 2, and Richard, now age 1.

PERMIT No. 123 WATERBURY, CONN. DYID U. S. POSTAGE Sec. 34.66, P. L. & R.

SCOVILL MANUFACTURING COMPANY Published by